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regon 
Kate Brown, Governor 

May 14, 2018 

Kevin Brice 
Chief, Programs, Planning and Project Management Division 
U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, Portland District 
P.O. Box 2946 
Portland, OR 97208 

Re: Willamette Basin Review Feasibility Study 

Deai· Kevin, 

Attachment 1 

Wate1� Resoul'ces Department 
725 Summer St NE, Suite A 

Salem, OR 97301 
(503) 986-0900

Fax (503) 986-0904 

We are writing this letter to inform you that the Oregon Water Resources Department, as the 
non-federal sponsor of the Willamette Basin Review Feasibility .Study, formally recommends 
that the Army Corps move forward with Alternative C as the Agency Recommended Plan. 
Although this alternative was not the selected alternative put forth in the November 2017 Draft 
Integrated Report, it provides a greater volume of storage· space to consumptive and instream 
purposes. This alternative further addresses some of the concerns raised during public comment 
and discussions among agencies and stakeholders. 

The Depa.i;tment also supports the proposed water management plan described in the Draft 
Integrated Report that proportionally reduces all uses during years when there is insufficient 
stored water to meet the allocations. The Depaitment fully understands that water will not be 
available to satisfy all authorized project purposes during times of drought. Further, we 
recognize the Corps is obligated to meet the 2008 Biological Opinion flow objectives. It will be 
vitally important that we maintain flexibility, spreading the risk of insufficient water among all 
project purposes as feasible. 

The State, along with the Army Corps, must also aclmowledge key uncertainties regarding the 
future use and management of stored water .. The physical, economic, and environmental 
conditions of the Willamette River Basin will likely change significantly in the next fifty years. 
Should conditions change, we understand that the Corps has authority to conduct limited 
reevaluation studies. 

In the near term, the Department strongly encourages the Army Corps to support a process that 
involves input from state agencies, stakeholders, and others when defining the finer points of 
implementation. To that end, the Depaitment will be forming a working group made up of 
vai'ious interests to further the conversation surrounding implementation of the Willamette Basin 
Review. We would request that our federal partners be at the table for relevant portions of these 

) discussions. 






